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October 21, 2011 

To City Council 

Re: PW 8.2  F. G. Gardiner expressway & Don Valley Parkway Closure Ironman 5150 Event 2012 

Dear Colleagues 

As you know, a triathlon is a multi discipline endurance race involving the completion of three continuous 

and sequential endurance legs; swimming, cycling and running. Major cities around the world play host to 

triathlon events year round.  The International Triathlon Union (ITU) was founded in 1989 as the world 

wide governing body of the sport with the chief goal of putting triathlon on the Olympic program. The sport 

made its Olympic debut in 2000 and since then its popularity has grown in our country and around the 

world. 

The proposal before council provides the opportunity for a local organization to launch an event in 

Toronto to showcase this sport.  The number of Canadian triathlon athletes training for Olympic berths is 

growing, but amateur athletes need the support of their communities to help generate interest and 

promote sponsorship opportunities to achieve these goals. 

I am urging members of council to support this triathlon event, the Ironman, in our community.  The 

organizers will sponsor the full costs of the event and once established there will have been an estimated 

economic benefit to the city of $1.5 million to $5 million. This is on top of the focus it would bring to the 

support for our athletes in training for the 2015 Pan Am and Olympic Games.  

It is shortsighted to think that sports events and this event in particular, benefit only the few.  It has far-

reaching economic benefits for our businesses, communities and our local athletes.  

The attached letter from the Toronto 2015 Pan Am shows their support for this endeavour. By 

showcasing this sport Canadian triathletes will have the opportunity to practice their sport, while gaining 

interest from potential sponsors and the public at large.    

I look forward to your support. 
 

 
Mark Grimes 
Councillor Ward 6  
Etobicoke Lakeshore  



 


